
Transat à Deux 2025 - REPORT 

 

Hello everyone, my name is Serge Tanguy, and I’m from Saint-Appolinard (in the foothills of 

the Pilat Natural Park south of Lyon, ed.) in France. 

 I discovered Sailonline a little over six months ago. It was a bit difficult to get started, but 

the more you play, the more you get hooked on this exciting game (simulation, ed.).  

I wanted to participate in this transatlantic race with this small boat, the Figaro, which was 

still reasonably priced.  

Not much to say about the descent to the Canaries. I managed to run aground on La Palma 

by tacking a little too close to the south of the island. I need to improve my understanding of 

SOL's iterations.  

As for the Atlantic crossing, I regularly followed my QtVlm router, which slowly made its way 

to Saint Barthélemy.  

I sailed for several years in the northern Caribbean, and from experience, I knew that at this 

time of year the winds are northeasterly. For this reason, I forced my routing onto a much 

more southerly route. The option paid off, even though I had my doubts until the last 

weather update.  

I'm very happy with this first victory. 
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